
 

 

Dear Mr Parsons 
 
Request under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for your request for information which we received on 28 January 2021. 
 
I am pleased to confirm the following. 
 
1. The amount spent on employing agency, temporary and/or locum doctors in A&E 

departments in each month in 2019 and 2020. 
 

 Fiscal Period Sum of Amount 

2019 Jan 57682.14 

 Feb 41495.42 

 Mar 73056.74 

 Apr 85113.74 

 May 61521.39 

 Jun 65792.29 

 Jul 26363.58 

 Aug 34007.06 

 Sep 36447.07 

 Oct 32187.24 

 Nov 29212.51 

 Dec 22494.09 

2019 Total  565373.27 

2020 Jan 28342.89 

 Feb 27532.6 

 Mar 25718.06 

 Apr 50043.01 

 May 25703.15 

 Jun 34361.96 

 Jul 25065.1 

 Aug 29941.71 

 Sep 176854.82 

 Oct 164504.71 

 Nov 195364.42 

 Dec 169532.89 

2020 Total  952965.32 
 
 



2. The number of FTE roles in A&E departments covered by agency, temporary and/or 
locum doctors in each month in 2019 and 2020. 
 
The Trust is unable to break this information down into FTE. 

 
3. The total number of FTE doctors (including agency, temporary and/or locum and 

permanent staff) working in A&E departments in each month in 2019 and 2020. 
 

The Trust is unable to break this information down into FTE. 
 
You are advised that this information is provided in accordance with the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 and is for your personal use. Any re-use of this information will be subject to copyright 
and the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations (1st July 05) and authorisation from 
Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust will be required.  In the event of any re-use, the 
information must be reproduced accurately and not used in a misleading manner.  
 
If you are unhappy with the information received in response to this request, please address your 
complaint to the Patient Affairs Office at Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, Standing 
Way, Eaglestone, Milton Keynes MK6 5LD If, after exhausting our internal process, you are still 
unhappy with the information received, you may write to the Information Commissioner's Office, 
Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 
 
If you need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us at the address above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Aimee Moore 
Freedom of Information Co-ordinator 
For and on behalf of Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust 
 

 
Any re-use of this information will be subject to the 

‘Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations’ and best practice. 


